
COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA  

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 

In the Matter of:      PUC No.  A-8923539 

CLUTTER, INC.        A-2020-3022378 

 

PETITION FOR TEN DAY EXTENSION OF TIME 

 AND NOW, comes Clutter, Inc., by and through the undersigned and the Lynch Law 

Group, LLC, and files the within Petition for Ten Day Extension of Time and in support thereof 

avers as follows: 

1. On or about December 7, 2020, the Pennsylvania Public Utilities Commission 

(“PUC”) issued a letter to Clutter, Inc. (“Clutter”) for purposes of Clutter’s application to operate 

as a motor carrier in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.  

2. Pursuant to the letter, Clutter was to file all necessary documentation within sixty 

(60) days of the date of the letter.  

3. Thereafter, Clutter began to prepare the necessary information needed for the 

requisite insurance forms and tariff to be filed with the PUC.  

4. At this time, Clutter has filed both insurance documents, but is still in the process 

of completing the tariff.  

5. Unfortunately, the office of the undersigned recently experienced a COVID-19 

infection, during which time counsel’s operations were severely impacted, including finalizing the 

tariff to be filed with the PUC. 

6. As a result, the undersigned respectfully requests a short extension of ten (10) days 

to complete the process of filing the tariff.  



WHEREFORE, Clutter, Inc., respectfully requests that the within Petition for Ten Day 

Extension of Time be GRANTED.  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

      THE LYNCH LAW GROUP, LLC  

 

 

 

 

      /s/ Frank Botta______________ 

      Frank C. Botta, Esquire  

      PA I.D. No. 52004   

      375 Southpoint Blvd. 

      Canonsburg, PA 15317 

      Telephone: 724-776-8000 

      Facsimile: 724-776-8001 

      fbotta@lynchlaw-group.com   

 

mailto:fbotta@lynchlaw-group.com

